

PROBLES DAWN SNYDER - Vice President

"I am excited to serve as Vice President of ECASB.

I look forward to collaborating with my fellow executive board members and our membership to continue and expand the mission of the ECASB.

I thank Patrick Boyle and Lorry Goldhawk for their mentorship leading me to this role."



Since 2018, Dawn Snyder has served on the Clarence CSD Board of Education. She has also been an active member of ECASB, attending numerous committee meetings and programs. Most recently Dawn served as ECASB Treasurer and as a member of the Financial Advisory Committee.

Dawn has a son, Mitchell, who is an alumnus of the Clarence CSD and currently serves as an Attorney Advisor for the Clarence Mock Trial Team.

Dawn is active not only on the Board of Education, but is active in the community as well. She serves as President of the Clarence Community Foundation, is on the Clarence Fireworks in the Park Committee and serves on the Clarence Contemporary Club Board.

She was instrumental in creating the Family Support Center in the Clarence District and continues to serve on its Advisory Board. Dawn is widely known as an independent thinker who faces big issues head on. "I always work to make meaningful and positive changes for our students and staff", she said.

Dawn is a recipient of the Clarence Schools En-

richment Foundation (CSEF) Champion Award. Past CSEF President Vic Martucci said, "I can say to you with absolute certainty that this school district is better because of her." Dawn is one of the co-founders of the CSEF whose mission is to enhance the educational experiences of students in the Clarence School District by offering ancillary enrichment in the arts, sciences, math, technology, applied career skills and athletics. Dawn is also the recipient of the ECASB Rising Star and Shining Star Awards. She has served on the ECASB Delegate, Budget and Finance and Awards Committees. She is a familiar face at many ECASB events including the Road Rally, the WNY Law Conference, and many NYSSBA events. Within her own District she attends student performances, art shows, PTA and CSEF events, athletic events and student competitions. In addition to serving on multiple committees within the District, Dawn serves as Co-Chair of the CSEF Faculty Basketball Fundraiser. When asked about the 2025-2026 school year, Dawn said "I look forward to the start the new school year and getting back to the important work we do for our districts".